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2. ABSTRACT 
Loca�on:   The project is located in the western side of Northern Territory, at the Western Australia 
border. It is located 55km south of the Bun�ne Highway and approximately 100km southwest of 
Buchanan. 

Geology: The project is located within the Wiso Basin of the Kalkarindji Province which contains 
contains a sequence of near-horizontal Middle Cambrain to upper Palaeozoic sedimentary rocks.  

Work Done:  Literature review. No field working has been carried out during the repor�ng period. 

Result: No significant result. The tenement is surrendered. 

Conclusion: The area displays significant geophysics magne�c anomalies, sugges�ng poten�al 
mineraliza�on, but Australian Explora�on Pty Ltd relinquished the tenement due to company strategy 
and budget constraints. 

 

3. INTRODUCTION 
The project is located on the western side of Northern Territory, near the border with Western 
Australia. Its main objec�ve is to inves�gate the poten�al for economic uranium deposits and explore 
the possibility of mineraliza�on for copper, rare earth elements, and lithium. 

During the repor�ng period, literature review has been carried out. Due to company strategy and 
budget planning, Australian Explora�on Pty Ltd decide to surrender the tenement.  



 

Figure 1 Location of the Tenement on Topographic Map 

 



4. GEOLOGY 
The project is located within the Wiso Basin of the Kalkarindji Province which contains contains a 
sequence of near-horizontal Middle Cambrain to upper Palaeozoic sedimentary rocks. 

 

Figure 2 Tenement on Geological Map 1:250k 

 

5. PREVIOUS EXPLORATON 
The project area has been previously explored by Newmont Explora�on Pty Ltd, Prodigy Gold NL and 
Fron�er Uranium Pty Ltd in EL29182, EL7497 and EL26202. 



6. CURRENT EXPLORATION 
Based on the literature review, the area exhibits significant geophysics magne�c anomalies, which 
could poten�ally signify the presence of mineraliza�on. Previous explora�on reports on nearby 
deposits suggest that these areas might not have been thoroughly tested and might not have u�lized 
modern explora�on techniques. This indicates the possibility of untapped technical poten�al for 
explora�on in the region. No fieldwork has been conducted during the repor�ng period. 

 

Figure 3 Tenement on Magnetic Map 

 

7. CONCLUSION 
The area shows strong geophysics magne�c anomalies, which poten�ally indicate mineraliza�on. Past 
explora�on repor�ng on proximal deposits also indicates these may not have been adequately tested 
and may not have had modern explora�on techniques applied which may suggest there is further 
technical upside to explora�on in the area. 

However, Australian Explora�on Pty Ltd surrendered the tenement due to its company strategy and 
budget planning.  
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